DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A special meeting of the Parish Council Meeting was held on Thursday 8th March 2012 at 2.00pm. to discuss affordable housing in the parish.
PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Butler, Loveridge, Leggate, Reeve & Reeves. Representing Suffolk Acre Sunila Osborne.

The chairman explained the background to affordable housing needs in Darsham. An earlier plan by a developer to build new homes in conjunction with a new Village Hall had led to a decision by the Parish Council to arrange for a housing needs survey to be conducted by Suffolk Acre.
This survey was supervised by Sunila Osborne of Suffolk Acre and identified the village needed 2-4 two bed units in the parish.

Ms Osborne explained that these houses would be available for rent at 80% of market rental or as part of a shared ownership scheme. It is usual that these surveys only identify about 1/3 of the actual need for housing as more people come forward when schemes start.
Should the parish wish to proceed, Suffolk Acre would arrange a meeting between the council and up to 3 registered providers (Housing associations) and potential sites for development identified. These sites must be outside the current village envelope to qualify for the scheme but preferably next to the envelope.

If a provider and site are identified, planners & architects need to agree with the Parish Council on number, type & design of the properties. At all times the Parish Council are leaders in this process.

Before any scheme went ahead there would have to be public discussions and the provider would have to negotiate with landowners of potential sites. Land tends to be purchased at a lower rate than normal building land, around £10 - £12000 a plot.
Once built these properties would be available only for people with connections to the parish, ie. family, employment etc. Should  nobody qualify in the parish the system cascades out to surrounding parishes. All shared ownership properties would have to be sold on to people qualifying on the location criteria. The Parish Council have no say in tenants & owners.

Similar schemes as examples are at Nacton & Ufford.

All finance for these schemes are taken up to 2015 but there could be slippage on some projects to make money available.
Ms Osborne answered councillors questions and the meeting ended at 2.55pm.

